

St Bartholomew's C.E. Primary School

"Follow Jesus in all we do"

Luke 4:1-13

The Temptation of Jesus

4 And Jesus, full of the Holy Spirit, returned from the Jordan and was led by the Spirit in the wilderness ² for forty days, being tempted by the devil. And he ate nothing during those days. And when they were ended, he was hungry. ³ The devil said to him, "If you are the Son of God, command this stone to become bread." ⁴ And Jesus answered him, "It is written, 'Man shall not live by bread alone.'" ⁵ And the devil took him up, showed him all the kingdoms of the world in a moment of time, 6, and said to him, "To you I will give all this authority and their glory, for it has been delivered to me, and I give it to whom I will. ⁷ If you, then, will worship me, it will all be yours." ⁸ And Jesus answered him, "It is written, 'You shall worship the Lord your God, and him only shall you serve.'" ⁹ And he took him to Jerusalem and set him on the pinnacle of the temple and said to him, "If you are the Son of God, throw yourself down from here, ¹⁰ for it is written, 'He will command his angels concerning you, to guard you,' ¹¹ and "On their hands they will bear you up, lest you strike your foot against a stone.' ¹² And Jesus answered him, "It is said, 'You shall not put the Lord your God to the test.' ¹³ And when the devil had ended every temptation, he departed from him until an opportune time.

Web Site: - https://stbartholomewsceprimary.com Telephone: - 01254 884534

Email: - head@st-barts.lancs.sch.uk; bursar@st-barts.lancs.sch.uk; <a

Dear Parents/Carers,

Friday 20th January 2023

Thank you for your patience when dropping your child off and collecting this week. If the snow has melted by Monday, we will be going back to the normal collection arrangements. Thank you.

YEAR 1 STAY & LEARN

Year 1 Parents and Carers are invited to the Stay & Learn on Wednesday 25th January at the start of the school day until 10:30am. A text message will be sent out for you to confirm if you will be attending. The arrangements will be as they are for Star of the Week, where the children will come in as normal and parents/carers will be guided to the classroom once the register and dinner orders have been taken. This will also be a chance for you to meet your child's teacher. We hope you can make it and we look forward to seeing you on Wednesday morning. Thank you for your support.

MAD SCIENCE

It has been confirmed that we have enough children to run the Mad Science after school club! The club will start on Monday 20th February – 27th March for children in Year 1 and above. Thank you to everyone who signed up

Thank you to everyone who signed up, we are sure you will love it!

CONTACT DETAILS OR MEDICAL INFORMATION

If you change your contact number, move house or there are any medical updates you think school need to know about, please let us know as soon as possible.

PROJECTS

Just a reminder that all class projects are due in on Wednesday 1st February.

COMMUNICATION

If you have any worries, concerns or questions about anything, please do not hesitate to get in touch via the school office or email m.gaston@st-barts.lancs.sch.uk We do try to keep conversations to a minimum at collection times due to confidentiality but we are happy to arrange for you to come in.

CHINESE NEW YEAR

Thank you to parents of Y1 and Y2 children who came into school to join us for Family Friday today. It was lovely to see everyone having fun, helping their children with the crafts and tasting the different foods. Thank you for the lovely feedback, we look forward to arranging more afternoons like this.

ROBINWOOD

Thank you to Year 5 for returning your Robinwood slips. If you have indicated that you are not sure, we will contact you to discuss before we confirm the booking to allow you chance to make an informed decision. Meanwhile, if you have any questions, please do not hesitate to get in touch.

YEAR 3 UKULELE

A letter will go home next week to give your child an opportunity to bring their ukulele home. Please read the letter carefully, checking the T&C's and return to us before Thursday 26th Jan.

COOKERY

If your child would be interested in joining the afterschool cookery club in the summer term, please email m.gaston@st-barts.lancs.sch.uk so we can offer specific year groups who would like a chance to join the club. So far, the children who joined the club this term have made fruit fool, three-bean chilli and will be making flapjacks next week! We appear to have budding chefs in the making!

TRAINERS

We have noticed that quite a few children are wearing trainers for school. There will be a check in class next week as these are not part of our school uniform.

Please contact us if you have any concerns.

YEAR 5 & YEAR 6

Congratulations to the Y5 and Y6 children came 2nd in the indoor athletics on Monday! All the children were a credit to St Bart's and we are very proud of everyone, well done!

HEADLICE

We have had a few parents who have been in touch about head lice. We appear to have a few classes downstairs and upstairs, that have had recent issues with head lice. Could you please thoroughly check your child's hair and if you do find lice or eggs, treat appropriately. We ask that if your child has long hair, they keep it tied up for school to hopefully try to eliminate them altogether!

PARENT FORUM

Just to update you that the agenda for the Parents Forum on Thursday will be Communication, Curriculum and end of school day. If you would like to attend, please complete the slip on the letter that will go home on Monday and return it to us by Wednesday 5pm. The agenda for the February meeting will be agreed on Thursday. All the details will be on the letter. Thank you

TEACHER STRIKES NEU

We will contact you if we have any information regarding closures. If it is will affect your child, we will contact you via text or email to confirm this as soon we are aware.

UNIFORM

School uniform is available to purchase via the school shop. Once items have been paid, they can be collected from the office.

ATTENDANCE

Well done to Y1 children for fantastic attendance this week! They were the closest class to 100%. We celebrate attendance every week in our weekly assembly, who will be next week's winners??

CELEBRATION ASSEMBLY SPORTING EVENTS

If your child takes part in activities outside of school and they win any sort of achievement award or medal, they are welcome to bring it in and we will celebrate this in our weekly assembly.

MUSIC

We currently have Keyboard and Guitar lessons in school on a Tuesday and Wednesday morning. Lessons are at full capacity at the moment but if your child would be interested in having lessons and you would like to put their name on the waiting list, please email m.gaston@st-barts.lancs.sch,uk Lancashire Music Service deliver the lessons and they are £7.50 per session, payable half-termly.

KS2 SATs TALK

Thank you to everyone who attended the SATs talks in Y2 and Y6. If you have any questions you thought of after the meeting or feel you would like to discuss anything, please do not hesitate to get in touch.

YEAR 5

Y5 had a great time at Jodrell Bank. They experienced travelling on an interactive rocket to see what space would look like from Earth. A huge Thank you to Cranberry Coachways as always.